Dean R. A. Schwegler, School of Education, University of Kansas.

Dear Dean Schwegler:

I am sending you a formal request in regard to our course in Tests and Measurements, and this letter is being sent as an explanation •

I had a conference with Dean Stouffer yesterday afternoon, and he has approved our recommendation that #176 be substituted in our schedule for #74 to accommodate our graduate students. We are hoping that we can make this arrangement in time for enrollment this fall.

Here is the problem that brought the matter to our attention: Frank Anneberg, who desires to take his Master's degree this year, would have so many hours of "Special Problems" on his transcript in order to get the required amount of graduate work, that we felt it best to arrange for at least another course that he could take.

During the summer I had planmed to meet with Dr. Elbel and make definite plans for enlarging our graduate program, but, as you know, Dr. Elbel became ill and it was impossible for us to work out our plans. We have too few courses for graduate credit, particularly for our undergraduate majors, and it seems imperative that we make progress on this situation very soon.

This is merely a progress report, and I shall be glad to talk with you more fully at your convenience.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach.